
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

City Council 
Monday, December 21, 2020   6:00 PM   Council Chambers 

Public Hearing -  
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, held a Public Hearing on 

Monday, December 21, 2020, in the Council Chambers at City Hall at 6:00 P.M 

Grant writer, Louise Campbell was present to lead the meeting. She stated that the 

purpose of this meeting was to solicit citizen input in regards to the Community 

Block Development Grant for Streetscape work. Great bids were received on this 

program therefore an amendment should be done for paving for North Lanier to the 

state line. The cost is approximately $91,000. We are asking Council to approve 

through a motion the formal amendment to ADECCA as well as approval to 

submit a change order on the original.  
Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met on Monday, December 21, 

2020, in the Council Chambers at City Hall at 6:10 P.M.   

 

Council members present were Tony Malone, Jamie Heard, Angelia Thomas, 

Charles Looser and Tifton Dobbs.  Mayor Kyle McCoy presided over the meeting.   

 

The Invocation was given by Reverend Rodney Jones. Mayor McCoy led the pledge 

of allegiance. 

 

Mayor McCoy asked for a motion to amend the Agenda by adding Resolutions 12-

20-09 and 12/20-10 to deal with the action needed from the Public Hearing.  

Councilman Malone made the motion and Councilwoman Thomas seconded 

amending the Agenda.  

 
The Agenda as amended was approved through a motion by council member 

Thomas and seconded by council member Looser.  Motion unanimously carried. 

 

The Minutes from November 16th meeting, December 7th meeting, November 16th 

Work Session and December 16th Work Session were approved through a motion by 

council member Dobbs and seconded by council member Thomas.  Motion 

unanimously carried. 

 

Under New Business Mayor Kyle McCoy asked for a motion for approval of 

Invoices as submitted by the Clerk/Treasurer.  Council member Malone made the 
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motion and council member Dobbs seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously 

carried.  

 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-01, a Resolution authorizing 

contract renewal with AVENUE Insights & Analytics, LLC. by council member 

Dobbs. Council member Thomas seconded the motion. Motion unanimously 

carried. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-02 a Resolution to reject all bids for 

2020-ELE-03 by council member Malone. Council member Dobbs seconded the 

motion. Motion unanimously carried.  
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-03 a Resolution to accept the 

negotiated bid from Over and Under Contractors for pole replacement along N. 

Lanier Ave.  by council member Dobbs. Council member Malone seconded the 

motion. Motion unanimously carried. 

 

Resolution 12-20-04 to accept the proposal of Clearwater Solutions to operate the 

Water Distribution/Sewer Collection System was motioned by Councilman Looser 

made a motion to approve with Councilman Malone seconding. Councilman Dobbs 

requested and made a motion to table Resolution 12-20-04 due to the fact that he felt 

rushed and that there was not enough time to approve it without questions. Council 

member Thomas seconded the motion to table this resolution until the January 4, 

2021 meeting. At the December 21st meeting concerning Resolution 12-20-04, the 

chair entertained a motion by councilmember Dobbs to table resolution.  Council 

members appeared to assent to the motion but no vote was recorded. In an effort to 

clarify minutes and the motion to table this matter, the chair will entertain a vote 

concerning a motion to table Resolution 12-20-04, which was previously done by 

assent. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-05 a Resolution to approve a lease 

with Chambers County Development Authority for Airport office space by council 

member Thomas. Council member Dobbs seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-06 a Resolution to approve contract 

with Municipal Gas Authority of Georgia by council member Looser. Council 

member Thomas seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. 
 



 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-07 Appointment of Johnny Allen to 

Board of Directors for Chattahoochee Valley Water Supply District by council 

member Dobbs. Council member Thomas seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-08 Appointment of Terry Reed to 

Board of Directors for Chattahoochee Valley Water Supply District by council 

member Malone. Council member Dobbs seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-09 to approve the submission of a 

formal amendment to the Community Development Block Grant for resurfacing by 

council member Thomas. Council member Dobbs seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried. 
 

A motion was made to adopt Resolution 12-20-10 to approve a change order after 

review and approval by ADECCA to the Community Development Block Grant by 

council member Malone. Council member Dobbs seconded the motion. Motion 

unanimously carried. 
 

Reports of Standing Committees:  

Councilman Tony Malone- Councilman Malone had no committee report. He 

wished all citizens a Merry Christmas and a happy 92nd birthday to Mrs. Bobbie 

Greenwood. Mr. Malone presented a proclamation in recognition of Mrs. Rudene 

McCoy’s 92nd birthday, naming this day in her honor. Attorney Skip McCoy 

thanked the city on behalf of their family. 

 

Councilman Jamie Heard- Councilman Heard had no committee report. He 

wished everyone a merry Christmas and a happy New Year. 

 

Councilman Charles Looser- Councilman Looser had no committee report. He 

thanked all the city employees for a job well done. 

 

Councilwoman Angelia Thomas- Councilwoman Thomas had no committee 

report. She wished everyone a merry Christmas and also thanked employees for 

their hard work. 

 

Councilman Tifton Dobbs – Councilman Dobbs had no committee report. He 

wished everyone a merry Christmas and asked everyone to remain safe over the 

holidays. 



 

Mayor McCoy announced that on December 31, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. the city would 

release balloons on playground on 1st Street in memory of someone that was lost 

this year and in honor of someone that was still struggling.  

 

Mayor McCoy stated that there being no further business to come before this 

council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned.       

  

Attest:  

  

_____________________  _______________________________ 

Kyle McCoy, Mayor   Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 


